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      MINUTES of December 5th, 2019

Pursuant to the notice filed with the Town Clerk, the meeting of the Conservation Commission was held in the Lower Conference Room at Dedham Town Hall, 26 Bryant Street, at 7:00 p.m. on Thursday November 21, 2019.

The following Commissioners were present:
Laura Bugay, Chair
Michelle Kayserman, Vice Chair
Stephanie Radner, Clerk
Nick Garlick
Eliot Foulds
Leigh Hafrey
Nathan Gauthier 

The following staff were also present
Elissa Brown, Agent
Renee Johnson, Administrative Assistant

Commissioner Bugay called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm. in accordance with the Wetlands Protection Act, M.G.L. Chapter 131, Section 40, the Dedham Wetlands Bylaw, and the Dedham Stormwater Management Bylaw.

Continuances

The following applications were continued to December 19, 2019 
· 637 East Street, Frank Gobi, Applicant – John Glossa, Glossa Engineering, Rep. - Roadway and utilities for a proposed subdivision adjacent to Bordering Vegetated Wetlands- (DEP File # 141-0486). 
· 123 Westfield Street- Lot 1, Oliver Garry, Westfield Crossing LLC, Applicant – David Johnson, Norwood Engineering, Representative – Demolition of existing barn and construction of a new single-family dwelling with septic system (DEP File #141-0549, MSMP 2019-03).

· 123 Westfield Street- Lot 2, Oliver Garry, Westfield Crossing LLC, Applicant – David Johnson, Norwood Engineering, Representative – Demolition of existing dwelling and construction of a new single-family dwelling with septic system (DEP File #141-0548, MSMP 2019-04).  
· 35 Roosevelt Road, Kevin Costello, Applicant-Jim DeCelle, DeCelle-Burke-Salas, Representative-  Notice of Intent and Major Stormwater Management Permit for a new single-family dwelling(DEP#141-0559, MSMP 2019-13)
· 8 Industrial Way, Hurley Wire and Cable, Applicant-Joe Murphy, Representative-Major Stormwater Management Permit for the demolition of existing wooden addition and replacement with new steel structure with loading dock and access ramp (MSMP 2019-04)

· 92 Country Club Road, Robert Naser, Applicant-Scot Henderson, Henderson Consulting, Representative - Notice of Intent and Major Stormwater Management Permit application for the renovation of an existing single-family dwelling (DEP #141-0560, MSMP 2019-12). Scott Henderson, Robert and Camille Naser were present.

Applications Continued from Previous Meetings (to be discussed tonight) 

45 Thomas Street,  Perkins and Georgina Erase, Applicant-Paul Lindholm, Representative-New modular SFD on existing foundation (RDA 2019-08).  Paul Lindholm, Georgina and Perkins Erase were present.
	
	Documents of Record:
· Request for Determination of Applicability; prepared by Paul Lindholm; dated November 11, 2019.
· Single Family Rebuild Location Plan; prepared by Anthony Szerszunowicz, PLS and Paul Lindholm, PE; dated August 7, 2019.
· Sewer Connection Plan; prepared by Paul Lindholm; last revised November 12, 2019.
· Memorandum to Dedham Conservation Commission; prepared by Paul Lindholm; dated November 21, 2019
· Operations and Maintenance Plan, Stormwater Management; prepared by Paul Lindholm; dated December 5, 2019.
· Minor Stormwater Management Permit Application; prepared by Paul Lindholm; dated December 4, 2019
· Minimizing Site Disturbance with Modular Home; author unknown; undated.
· Modular Building Elevations; author unknown; undated.
· 
Mr. Paul Lindholm described the revised the Minor Stormwater Management Plan that was submitted along with a Negative Determination of Applicability.   He provided two cultech systems within the plan. Commissioner Bugay stated that the 4 ½ loam and seed located above the systems along with a filter fabric seemed to lack the necessary cover.  Commissioner Kayserman stated that lack of proper seed layer could void the warranty and that the applicants needed to be made aware of the possible ramifications of such, as well as questioned Mr. Lindholm regarding the overflow of the downspouts on the home. Commissioner Gauthier called for the specific requirements to be made clear.  Commissioner Bugay  made a motion to hold approval of the minor stormwater permit and to issue the negative determination pending a newly revised plan  with administrative review and to close the hearing. .  Commissioner Bugay made a motion to close the hearing on the RDA. Commissioner Kayserman seconded. All were in favor. 

177 Meadowbrook Rd, Marie Louise Kehoe and Family, Applicant-Paul Lindholm, Representative- New SFD on undeveloped lot (DEP #141-TBD,MSMP 2019-07). Commissioner Bugay made  motion to continue December 5, 2019.  Commissioner Radner seconded. All were in favor. 
Documents of Record:
· Notice of Intent, Single Family Home, 177 Meadowbrook Road; prepared by Paul Lindholm, PE; dated November 12, 2019.
· Major Stormwater Management Permit Application; prepared by Paul Lindholm, PE; dated November 12, 2019.
· Hydrologic Analysis, 177 Meadowbrook Road; prepared by Paul Lindholm, PE; dated November 12, 2019 and revised November 14, 2019.
· Existing Conditions Plan, Assess. Map 86, Lot 11, 177 Meadowbrook Road; prepared and stamped by Paul Lindholm, PE; dated November 12, 2019
· Stormwater Plan, Assess. Map 86, Lot 11, 177 Meadowbrook Road; prepared and stamped by Paul Lindholm, PE; dated November 12, 2019
· Operation and Maintenance Plan, Stormwater Management; prepared and stamped by Paul Lindholm, PE; dated November 12, 2019
· Memo from Paul Lindholm to Dedham Conservation Commission; re: 177 Meadowbrook Road Hydrologic Analysis, 25-year peak Design Point typographical error correction; dated November 14, 019.
· Landscape and Grading Plan, 177 Meadowbrook Road; prepared by LeBlanc Jones Landscape Consultants; dated November 12, 2019.
· Proposed Tributary Area Plan, prepared by Paul Lindholm, PE; dated November 26, 2019
· Memo from John Haven, Leblanc Jones Landscape Architects to Dedham Conservation Commission, re: 177 Meadowbrook Road, Dedham, MA; dated December 2, 2019.

Mr. Lindholm stated that  major changes to the plan would be submitted, however he was open to hearing from abutters.  He hoped to continue the application to the next meeting in order to give adequate time to resubmit.   Commissioner Radner stated that she was concerned about the distance of the project from the road and stated that she felt the project could also be further from the Wetlands.   Commissioner Gauthier stated that if the project would be located closer to the road, they would not have to ask for a variance.  Commissioner Bugay asked for the applicant to provide the Undisturbed Buffer calculations as well as the type of fertilizer used in the area.  Ms. Kellie Jenkins, of 65 Deerpath Rd. expressed her concerns regarding the runoff onto her lot as well as blasting to the area. Mr. Lindholm stated that he would pick up detailed grading to demonstrate runoff and grade and was unsure if blasting would be required. 
Commissioner Bugay made a motion to continue until January 1st, meeting.  Commissioner Kayserman seconded. All were in favor. 

New Applications 
43 Hillsdale Road, Carlos Ferreira, Applicant – Revised stormwater management proposal for two new SFD (MSMP 2019-18).
Mr. Ferreira  presented the revised plan, which had also been sent to a peer reviewer.  The plan included 4 new rain tanks which were not modelled, excess goes to
[bookmark: _GoBack]Which in turns to the 9” cultech rain barrels  located in 3 terraces.  The steepest portion of the driveway is near the road and reduces peak storage by half.  The house downhill from the proposed project is bigger, based on the house elevations. Commissioner Bugay asked about the masonry wall’s structural ability to hold water, as it was located on a ledge. Commissioner Kayserman stated that the applicant would need mounding analysis, and to check that the Rant tank base is enough.  Commissioner Gauthier asked where the water from the rain tanks would go.  Mr. Ferreira stated that it is syphoned into dry tanks and then dry harvested and  further stated that he only took credit for infiltration system for the recharge and that the grading had been changed.  He acknowledged that the limit of work as well as the planting plan /trees and vegetation to the be impacted needed to be included into the plan.  Commissioner Kayserman requested more infiltration.  Lisa Gerome, 37 Hillsdale abutter questioned the applicant over the pile of rocks in the back property. An additional abutter stated that she was concerned with runoff and icing of the area.  Mr. Ferreira stated that would investigate a block wall versus the masonry for the terrace and if it could be waterproofed on the inside. If this did not work, he would install footings.  Commissioner Kayserman requested structural analysis as well as the Rain Tank design be submitted.  Commissioner Bugay made a motion to continue to the December 19th meeting. Commissioner Kayserman seconded. All were in favor.



Informal Discussion- 
· Certificate of Compliance – 
254 Westfield Street (DEP #141-0277)- Mr. Jacob Murry applicant. Work was completed on the SWMP in 2003.   The Concom decided to issue the  Certificate of Compliance  .
Memorial Field – DPW Snow Storage – Joe Flannagan sated that he would need to store snow on the field and would install a wattle on the following Tuesday as well as add more stone.

· Agents Report
· ConCom applicants – 
· 2020 Schedule and new timelines – Renee will send out soon.  Meetings will be scheduled for 1/9 and 1/23.  From now on new material will have to be submitted 2 weeks in advance, supplemental material 1 week in advance.
· DCR Mother Brook Diversion Structure –DCR has noted that some of the rip-rap is in disrepair.  They would like to repair/replace the rip-rap and wanted to know if they could do that under the existing OOC.  
· 106 Washington Street – The applicant asked for relief from installing the o/g chambers.  ConCom stated that they would go with the original plan as stated. 
· Meeting Minutes - 11/7/19; 11/21/19



Commissioner Bugay  moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 PM. Commissioner Radner seconded. All were in favor. 


Respectfully submitted, 


Renee Johnson 
Administrator 
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